August 28, 1944.

Mr. Clint Kanaga, Jenkins Music Co., 1217-23 Walnut St., Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Clint:

Thank you so much for your good letter of the 24th instant. Yes, we had learned the very sad and depressing news regarding T.P.'s passing. T. P.'s sister called Mrs. Allen.

I was up at the Iowa High School Athletic Association Coaching School at Boone, and the next week I was at the Kansas Coaching School at Topeka. I have just returned and am at my desk again.

It was nice of you to write me as you did. We often talk of Clint and his genuine interest in everything on the hill, and we congratulate you on having two such fine sons in Clint and Bill. They are both grand boys. No, Clint, I never heard whether Fred Eberhardt came through Saipan or not.

I will use a part of your letter in my next Jayhawk Rebounds regarding Bill McKinley's safe return from Saipan.

Thanking you for your good letter and trusting that at some time in the future when gasoline is less scarce wadcan get together, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach,